Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 20th July 2010
Number on Roll – 145 Statutory Age
Teaching Staff Absences (Tuesday 11th May 2010 – Tuesday 20th July 2010)
Mrs Davies – 0 days. 

Mr Stephenson – 0 days. 


Mr Furber - 1 day.

Miss Daniel – 2 days.

Mr Dawson - 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 0 day.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Miss Kent – 0 days.

Ms Addy - 0 day.

Staff Report -

See attached allocation of staffing from September 2010.
INSET –

Miss Kent has attended training relating to her role as Sports Co-ordinator.
Mrs Davies and Mrs Hare have attended SEAL training.

Mrs Carey has attended courses in connection with her NQT status.

Miss Daniel, Mrs Hare and Mrs Carey have attended moderation meetings in connection with the assessment of maths and writing.
Mrs Hare has taken part in Health and Safety Training.

Mr Stephenson has carried out County mini-bus training so that he can officially drive a school mini-bus.

Meetings 

Parent / Teacher meetings have taken place.

The governors have held their first open evening which gave parents the opportunity to drop in and talk about any school issues that there might be. The governors have also sent out there first newsletter.

Induction meetings have taken place for the parents of children who will be starting school in September 2010.

Our staff and governors have been involved in a range of meetings associated with our Management Partnership, and future Federation, with West and East Putford CP School.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber, Mr Radford and Mrs Purl have met with the governors of West and East Putford School.

Mr Stephenson has attended governor’s meetings at West and East Putford School.

The governor’s sub-committees have met.
Staff meetings have taken place.
Miss Kent has attend Primary Lead Teacher Sessions as part of her role as Sports Co-ordinator. 

Mr Furber has met with Sandra Wiggins from DDS in connection with the future provision of school meals at WEP.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Radford and Mr Cornish (Chair of Governors WEP) have met with David Brown (our School Improvement Partner (SIP)) as part of the school’s review cycle with the education authority.
Mrs Bailey has met with Betty King (admin support officer) in connection with the running of the school office.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber and Mrs Bailey have met with the parents of several new children.

Mr Stephenson has attended Academic Council.
Mr Nixon, Mr Radford and Mr Stephenson have taken part in a number of meetings relating to our boiler project which is now well under way.
Miss Daniel has attended a number of meetings in connection with Special Educational Needs, including with County Advisors, members of our Academic Council, including Holsworthy College, support staff, parents and teaching staff.
She has carried out reviews of children on our SEN Register, including those who are statemented and who have an IEP.  

Mrs Hare has attended Foundation Stage support meetings.

Mr Stephenson and Miss Daniel have attended PTA meetings.  

The school nurse has carried out health interviews.
Other School News -

A range of very successful residential trips have taken place (Children from WEP joined us):
· Year 3 have visited South Devon.

· Year 4 have visited Penzance.

· Year’s 5 and 6 have visited North Wales.

An exhibition to the children’s work has been held in school under the title “The Cabinet of Curiosities”.

Children in 

Class and team photographs have taken place.

The children have taken part in workshops relating to recycling and the environment. 

Children in Year 5 have visited WEP for a World Cup Morning.

The school nurse has carried out a “Growing Up” Talk with children in Year 5.

Children in Year 6 have attended the Junior Life Skills event at Barnstaple Football Club.

Year 6 have visited the Burton Art Gallery as part of their work in art.

Children in Year 6 have taken part in induction visits to Holsworthy College.

Children in Year 6 have taken part in “Bikeability” Training obtaining a 100% pass rate.

Class and Team photographs have been taken.

Our new intake of reception children who will be starting school in September have taken part in a series of induction visits to Class 1.

A World Cup Party has been held in school where we were able to Share England’s glorious victory over the mighty Slovenia.

A number of students have been in school on “work experience”.

Sports News –
Our annual sports day has taken place. It involved children from across the school who took pla e in a range of team competitions and individual events. Robins were this years winners.

A sports week has taken place which gave the children the opportunity to take part in a range of activities including – a World Cup football tournament, Sports Day, Tae Kwon Do taster sessions, gymnastic taster sessions, orienteering, KS1 Treasure Hunt, Climbing Taster Sessions, Hockey, Cricket, Dodge Ball, Ultimate Frisbee and Multi Sports sessions.

19 children from Year 6 have completed this year’s Ten Tors Dartmoor Challenge. They walked a straight line rout of about 15 miles in what were at the very least difficult weather conditions.

Our football A-Team, B-Team and a Federation Team took part in the annual Torridge Rally.

Our A-Team reached the semi-finals where they lost narrowly to St Margaret’s School.

Our cricket teams have taken part in the North Devon Area Rallies, competing in Under 11, Under 10 and Girls Competitions. Our best result was 4th (out of 18 teams) in the Under 11 Competition.

Our rugby teams have taken part in the Torridge Area Festival. Our A-Team finished as runners up in the main competition and our B-Team as runners up in the plate.

Our netball teams have taken part in the Langtree Reunites Tournamnet at Park School in Barnstaple.

Children in Years 5 and 6 have taken part in Surf Festival at Bude.

Children in Year 1 have taken part in a beach festival at Bude.

Children in Year 6 have taken part in Oceanfest which took place at Croyde in North Devon. 

A group of children from Year 1 have taken part in a series of combined dance workshops with children from WEP.

Years 1 and 2 have attended a Surf Festival at Bude.

Children in Year 6 have taken part in our summer water-sports club which has involved sailing and windsurfing.
We are now employing a gymnastics coach to run a series of clubs for children from Years 2 to 6 each week.

We are now offering a weekly Tae Kwon Do club for children in Years 4 to 6.

We are currently offering climbing clubs for children in Years 5 and 6.

Children in Year 6 have climbed out doors on the rocks near Roche in Cornwall.

Two children have attended a series of gifted and talented workshops including a trip to the Velodrome in Newport, South Wales. 

Steve Vanstone and four junior sports leaders have spent a morning working with groups of our children.

Children in Years 3 and 4 have completed a series of 10 swimming sessions during the Spring and Summer Terms.

Standards
Special Educational Need reviews have taken place.

All children with Individual Education Plans (IEPs) or statements were either meeting or exceeding their targets.

A summary of our end of Key Stage 2 SAT results follows –

Bradworthy School, Summer 2010:

	
	Absent
	Level 3 or Lower
	Level 4
	Level 5
	Levels 4 and 5

	English
	8%
	4%
	50%
	38%
	88%

	Maths
	8%
	0%
	29%
	63%
	92%


National Averages, Summer 2009:

	
	Absent
	Level 3 or Lower
	Level 4
	Level 5
	Levels 4 and 5

	English
	1%
	19%
	51%
	29%
	80%

	Maths
	1%
	20%
	44%
	35%
	79%


Bradworthy School, Summer 2009:

	
	Absent
	Level 3 or Lower
	Level 4
	Level 5
	Levels 4 and 5

	English
	0%
	14%
	48%
	38%
	86%

	Maths
	0%
	9%
	24%
	67%
	91%


Our School Improvement Partner (SIP) has prepared his annual report which is attached to this report.
The governors have expressed the view that, given the huge range of opportunities we offer our children and the fact that our academic standards have been well above the National Average for many years, and given how poorly we are funded, the school provides outstanding value for money.
Data obtained from the LEA shows that Bradworthy’s funding level is the worst in the Holsworthy Area.

We are funded at just over £3100 per pupil, with the next worst funded at £3600 per pupil and the best being funded at over £12000 per child.

Any cuts to the education budget is clearly going to have a much greater effect on us than other schools because we have much less money in the first place.

School Development
A three year development over-view has been prepared and agreed by the Curriculum sub-committee.

An audit of the children’s thinking and problem solving skills and the extent to which activities which promote this are becoming an embedded part of our planning and teaching has taken place.
The report has been considered by the curriculum sub-committee and is attached to this report,

The school has continued its Managment Partnership with West and East Putford School with a view to Federation in January 2011.
The school has achieved FMSiS accreditation which means that we are fully compliant with the standards of financial management require by the LEA.
We have installed Expresso which is a computer based teaching and learning aid. 

Our Harnessing Technology Grant has been halved, from £4500 to £2250, in year. This is the first education cut to directly effect us and will have implications for our development of ICT.

PTA

Committee meetings have taken place.

A “Break the Rules” day has taken place.

The annual sponsored walk around the Tamar Lakes has taken place.
Buildings and Grounds -

The school boiler project is now underway. Solar Panels have been installed on the roof of the hall, the boiler room has been enlarged and we are awaiting delivery of the biomass boiler which is due to arrive on Thursday 29th July.

The extension of our school kitchens has been scheduled for the summer break so that the kitchens can open on time for the start of the Autumn Term.

An extension to the covered area outside Class 1 has been scheduled to take place over the summer break. 

Other up-coming works will include the installation of double glazing, cavity wall insulation, the laying of a new floor in the corridor, external cleaning of the school walls, internal decoration, a new office in reception, a new staffroom in the Headteacher’s office and a new front door. 

Work has been undertaken on our school computer network.
A range of minor repairs have been carried out.
A fire drill has taken place.

Our fire alarm and emergency lighting system has been serviced and checked.

PE equipment has been serviced and checked.

We have contracted Connaught to carry out the range of tests required to comply with Health and Safety regulations relating to Legionnaires Disease.   
